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Dear Pyramid Club Member,

This year we have established a Handicap Committee separate from the Tournament Committee.  The USGA Handicap System requires that each club that issues USGA Handicap Indexes must have a Handicap Committee to ensure the integrity of the indexes.

We truly believe that nearly all of our members are diligent in recording their scores accurately.  However, there does seem to be some confusion on the Equitable Stroke Control ("ESC") and when a score should be posted.  

The posted score must be adjusted using the following ESC table.  Please note that the maximum number for a hole is based on the course handicap – not the index.  For example, a player with an 8.6 index may have a 9 handicap on some courses (maximum number on any hole is double bogey) and be a 10 handicap on more difficult courses where his maximum number is a 7 on any hole (including par 3s).


Course Handicap
Maximum Number


(not index)
On Any Hole


9 or less
Double Bogey


10 – 19
7


20 – 29
8


30 – 39
9


40 or more
10

A player without an established NCGA/USGA Handicap Index shall use the Maximum Handicap Index of 36.4 for men, 40.4 for women, converted to a Course Handicap.

When to post.  If 13 or more holes are played, the player shall post an 18-hole score.  If 7 to 12 holes are played, the player shall post a 9-hole score.  The unplayed holes will be scored as a net par.  For example, a male player with a 9 handicap leaves after 16 holes at Whitney Oaks.  He would score a 5 (bogey) on 17 which is the 4 handicap hole and a 5 (par) on hole 18 which is the 10 handicap hole.

When not to post.  The following are times when a score should not be posted.

· If the round is played at a golf course where an inactive season is in effect.

· When the majority of the holes are not played in accordance with the Rules of Golf (i.e. scrambles, jumbles, restricted uses of clubs, etc.)

· When the course is not rated.

· When non-conforming equipment is used.

· When artificial devices are used that are not permitted (i.e. training aids).

Please be sure to post your scores as soon as reasonably possible after the round has occurred.  In no event will a score be posted past the end of the month when the indexes are recalculated.  In the case of tournament scores, check to see if the tournament organizers are posting the scores or if you should post your own score.

Unfortunately, with about 600 members, we may have a few players that manipulate their handicaps (sandbag).  Following is the handicap review policy that we established this year.  We will refine it throughout the year.  Hopefully, we will never have to use it.

We encourage you to participate in the club events and if you have any questions about the handicap system or policies, we encourage you to contact us.

Sincerely,

The Handicap Committee – 

Dave Baker, Chairman

Rich Braunreuther

Brad Cady

Frank Crowley

Steve Schroeder

Gary White

